
16. SEMINAR MEETING REPORT

The report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board seminar meeting held on 17 April 2002 is
attached.

Recommendation: That the report be received and the recommendations outlined below be
adopted.

1. That more information on ‘C’ passenger services be requested.

2. That staff report on a bus stop installation at Grimseys Road be
requested for a future Board Agenda.

3. That staff provide costings for the installation of two park benches at
the Papanui RSA.

4. That Kaiapoi Community Board members be invited to the June
Seminar meeting to discuss shared issues.

Chairperson’s
Recommendations: That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


